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WEEKLY WORSHIP 

Tuesday: 

  9:30 am—Bible Study 
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  6:00 pm—Prayer Service 
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Sunday: 
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10:30 a.m.—Worship Service 
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“A Church Inspired by 

the Word and Empowered 

by the Holy Spirit.” 

ALL ARE WELCOME! 

Pilgrim and Second Congregational 

Celebrate the Legacy of Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. 

          One dream of Dr. Martin Luther 

King, Jr.  was that peoples of the world 

would allow the arms of God to reach 

across lines of race, culture, and "isms" 

in unity.  On the afternoon of Sunday, 

January 17, two Rockford churches did 

just that--one with a predominantly white 

congregation, and the other with a pre-

dominantly black membership. 

          Second Congregational United 

Church of Christ welcomed Pilgrim 

Baptist Church with an intimate group of 

believers who made us feel at home in 

their very large and beautiful sanctuary. 

          The respective pastors, Rev. Dr. 

J. Michael Solberg and Rev. Dr. 

Kenneth R. Board (top right photo), 

shared the podium in recalling the life, 

dreams, and legacy of Dr. King. 

         Later, under the culinary leadership 

of Mrs. Lillie Hamberlin and Mrs. Matti 

Chappel of Pilgrim and those from 

Second Congregational, tables in the 

dining hall tables were laden with foods; 

and the room buzzed with conversations 

among members of the two churches. 

 

As a part of the brief worship 

service, Pilgrim’s Mass Choir 

sang with piano 

accompaniment and direction 

by Pilgrim's Minister of Music, 

Minister Alphonzo Heath. 

With the wonderful 

acoustics in the beautiful 

sanctuary, the voices seemed 

to float overhead. 

As the choir sang, it was easy 

to believe that angels had 

inhabited the place!   

Living the “Dream” 




